
     
 

SCRABBLE® and associated trademarks and trade dress are owned by, and used under license from Mattel, Inc.  
SCRABBLE is a registered trademark of J. W. Spear & Sons Ltd., a subsidiary of Mattel, Inc. © 2022 Mattel, Inc. All Rights Reserved 

 

November 2022     Issue 453 
   

 

 

  PAMELA KIKUMU RIP 
 

“It is with great sadness we 
announce the death of 
Pamela Mary Kikumu. 
Beloved Mother, Grand-
mother, Sister, Auntie, 
Mother-in-Law, Sister-in-Law, 
and wife of the late Stephen 
Kikumu. Pamela died peace-
fully on October 14th, 2022”. 
--from Pamela’s Facebook timeline. 
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“Pamela Kikumu took over being editor of the LSL 
newsletter in January 2004 and produced 23 issues. 
Pamela gave up the job in November 2005. She 
attended many of my Sunday Drives at Hendon and I 
will always remember her Scrabble tiles - they were 
coated in clear nail varnish! She’d only just turned 91 
on 8th October. Condolences go to all her family”. 
                           Mauro Pratesi, London League chief editor 
 

 
“I didn't know her very well, but recall playing her at 
Sunday Drives about 20 years ago.  A fascinating 
person to talk to. RIP Pamela.”  

               Terry Kirk, former London League Chair 
 

 
“Very sorry to hear about Pamela. She was a good 
Scrabble player. She often came to play at my home. I 
hadn’t seen her for while. I pray her soul rests in 
peace.”                  Kirti Shah, London League member 
 

 
“I first met Pamela in Nairobi. She used to live there 
and I met her at Scrabble events. I met her once or 
twice after moving to the Netherlands but hadn’t seen 
her recently. May her soul rest in peace.”        

Anand Buddhdev, Technical officer ABSP 
 

 


